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Orlando & Melody Ortega lead the way to a local park to watch the Eastern NM sunset on Thursday, May
16. They sponsored our tour of Portales, Clovis, Grady, & surrounding areas. We soaked up lots of sun,
sand, & history as we made our way through the area. Thank you (& Ethan) for a most enjoyable tour!!

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $35 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

MTFCA
119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

President

Vice President  Kirk Peterson
(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com
Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

| |
Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young

Get Well cards were sent to Clarence Schrit-
ter, who has had severe health problems, &
Cathy Miles, who had a couple of days in the
hospital! Also, to Cole Wedekind, who suf-
fered a broken hand. A Thank You card was
sent to Orlando & Melody Ortega for spon-
soring our Tour, & a sympathy card due to
the passing of Orlando’s Mother. If you
know of anyone who is ill, or needs a note of
cheer, contact Bernice at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or call her on 294-
7450.

Email Commitiee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/
Refreshments

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historian

Tour Coordinator

Hospitality

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Mark Wing 271-8912

msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Linda Riel 459-5897

Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com
John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net
Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

From the Editor: If you have something for
the Newsletter, please contact Lorna at 898-
7700 or email dribblebit@comcast.net.

Welcome New Members!!!
Laura Kamm & Dave Ferro

In the fun!

We are thrilled you joined our Club, & look
forward to seeing you at our meetings,
tours, breakfasts, or anytime you can join
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President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

Even though we had two “rubber chicken”
awardees, and a few “honorable mentions”,
everyone made it home safe and sound
from the Llano Estacado Spring Tour 2013
in Portales. The weather was ideal, wel],
except for the wind, but we all had a great
time. Many thanks to Orlando & Melody
and Ethan for putting this great tour to-
gether and having our days planned out.

We just had our “monthly” meeting, and I
must say it is great to see such a great turn
out anymore. Attendance is up amongst
our members, and we even are having a
few new faces show up.

The weather is getting hotter, which can
only mean that we will/should have our
“I’s” running and roaming the streets. As
always, be safe when venturing out and
remember that if anyone has any ideas for
a small/quick/impromptu gathering, put
something together or give me a call with
your idea.

Thanks,

Dean

Soit's
come
down
to this,
has it?

June 1..T’n Vittles ...see page 5
June 27..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

July 4...Annual Corrales Parade & Bar B Q.
July 13..T'n Vittles...see page 5
July 25...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Aug 3...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Aug (tba)...Rich Ford car show in Edgewood

Aug 8-11...Los Alamos Tour hosted by Skip & Hedy
Dunn. See page 4.

Aug 22...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Sept 2013...State Fair Parade
Sept 14...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Sept 26...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Oct 2013...International Balloon Fiesta Car Show
Oct 12...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Oct 24...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Nov 21...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Dec 2013...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party

Feb 24-28, 2014...MTFCA Annual Business Meeting
Royal Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale,
Florida...details to follow
kKK sk ok ok sk ok ok ok 3k ok ok ok ok ok ok >k ok sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk ok sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk k

Roadrunner Food Bank Donation Month!!

By Linda Riel

We normally donate to the Food Bank twice a year,
in Dec & July.
We will collect donations for the Food Bank at our
July meeting. Linda will collect donations that eve-
ning & deliver them to the Food Bank. Thank You!!

See Linda Riel if you need badges, shirts or caps. Also, if
you want a logo put on your T shirts, sweatshirts, polo
shirts, jackets, etc. 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
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]‘ii ne ,- JUNE
S _J HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
Doris White 6-3
To:

Tim O’Brien 6-5
Don Gaines 6-10 Gerald & Linda Hash 6-8
Robbi Ross 6-17
Bruce Collins 6-18
Vern Willan 6-19

Dannie King 6-21

Los Alamos County Fair Weekend August 8-11 by skip bunn

Skip & Hedy Dunn are sponsoring a Tin Lizzie Tour/Los Alamos County Fair Weekend Aug 8-11.
Here are a few highlights of the tour:

Tour Hotel-Comfort Inn, 2455 Trinity Drive, 505-661-1110, Group Rate (TBE). Other motels nearby,
including Motel 6 at 2175 Trinity Dr, 662-7211. It would be great to stay in the same hotel or nearby.
There is a list of other places to stay. If you'd like that list, let Skip know.

Thurs, Aug 8...Check in at the hotel, & meet at 600PM at the Dixie Girl Restaurant, 1789 Central Ave for
registration, followed by 630PM dinner & camaraderie. It is within a block of most downtown motels.

After dinner, join the group in the meeting room at the Comfort Inn for a viewing of Genevieve, the 1953
movie about the London to Brighton Run of pre-1904 cars,

Fri, Aug 9..900AM...Tour the back roads to Santa Fe, through El Rancho (old schoolhouse) & Jaconita
(ford a stream) to Pojoaque (1910’s General store). Continue to the Santa Fe Opera & get a behind-the-
scenes tour, including their custom-made Model T 78-door stretch touring car. Lunch at the cantina is
available to us...we may have to “sing for our lunch”!!

We will return to Tesuque & take Bishop’s Lodge Rd into Santa Fe to the Railroad Yard. Two hrs free to
visit downtown Santa Fe. Depart 3PM, retracing the route back to Los Alamos (left foot about 3 miles!)

In Los Alamos, “Gordon’s (country music) Concerts” an outdoor music, food, & fun event at Ashley Pond
from 7 -10PM. Vendors will be there or choose from the list of restaurants that will be provided.

Sat, Aug 10..900AM...We will line up for the County Fair Parade starting at 10AM. From 12PM-5PM
there will be the Rodeo, Exhibits, Bazaar

Sun, Aug 11...900AM...Bandelier National Monument...Circle Tour 30 miles. Picnic lunch or lunch-
eon counter in the park. Depart 130PM for 45 min trip back to Los Alamos. (left foot about 1 mile.)

TUNE IN TO JULY NEWSLETTER for more details of this tour, OR CALL SKIP AT 505-672-3866!!
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hesitate to get in touch with Linda.

Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks
to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 24 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thanks!
Feb 28 President Vice President Thanks!
Mar 28 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna Thanks!
April 25 Tom & Cathy Miles Thanks!
May 23 Vern & Pat Willan Thanks!
June 27 Gerald Hash Bernice Young
July 25 Vernon Armstrong Bruce Daniel
Aug 22 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan
Sep 26 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo
Oct 24 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21 Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
December No Meeting No Meeting

B A i i i e i i i
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T n Vittles 2013

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 12 Mark & Sharon The Egg & [ 6901 Menaul Blvd NE Thanks!
Feb 9 Mark & Susan Wing Golden Corral 5207 San Mateo Blvd NE Thanks!
Mar 9 Stan & Janice Gauna Hot Tamale 1520 Rio Rancho Blvd SE, Rio Rancho Thanks!
Apr 13 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café 3600 Osuna NE Thanks!
May 11 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien |8:30 AM at their home, 11320 Oakland Ave NE Thanks!
June 1 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) 6118 Edith NE Thanks!
July 13 Bernice Young Mykono’s Café @ 5900 Eubank NE (Juan Tabo)
Aug 3 Ken & Kass Carpenter Kelly’s Brew Pub @ 3222 Central SE (Nob Hill District)
Sept 14 Bruce Daniel Jimmy'’s Café 7007 Jefferson NE (just N of Osuna)
Oct12 Dean & Linda TBA
Nov 9 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near [-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE.... MEETING MINUTES, May 23, 2013

President, Dean Van Doren, called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the
membership. Dean welcomed new members Laura Kamm & Dave Ferro. Dean announced that the refreshments
were provided by Pat & Vern Willan.

Dean announced that Betty Housholder is the latest recipient of the coveted “Rubber Chicken Award” due to her
breakdown on the Portales Tour. “Little Peep Honorable Mentions” were Mark Dominguez & Kirk Peterson, (&
you know who else you are). Betty then passed off the chicken to Marilyn & Paul Duncan who also broke down on
Tour. Paul read a “Rubber Chicken” acceptance speech, & he & Marilyn told “Rubber Chicken Jokes”.

Vice President, Kirk Peterson showed what was to be raffled this evening.

Secretary’s Report: Robbi Ross was absent so Lorna Azevedo gave the Secretary’s Report. There was one correc-
tion in the April minutes brought up by Bernice Young. Don Mitchell advised us that Jim McKinstry was ill, not
Don Souther. The minutes were accepted as corrected.

Treasurer’s Report: Sharon Dominguez gave the Treasurer’s Report.

Committee Reports:

Auditor for the 2012 Books: Julie Dilts advised the 2012 audit of the books is complete.
E-Mail: Kirk Peterson said he added 3 emails last week. He sent out lots of emails last month.
Telephone: Linda Riel advised that if there are any changes to the call list, let her know.

Newsletter: Lorna asked that when you sponsor an event, to please write up a blurb with or without pictures so it
can be published in the newsletter. She will bring some of the newsletters to distribute at the breakfasts to save
stamps. Linda said some people complain when she’s done it in the past. Lorna will check with the recipients first.

Car Council: John Hayne gave a report about the Museum Car Show. It went well but there were a few problems
this year. There were lots of great cars there.

Hospitality: Bernice Young said seven cards were sent out for last month. She sent Get Well cards to Jim
McKinstry, Clarence Schritter, Cole Wedekind, Bob Sieglitz, & Cathy Miles. A Thank You card was sent to Or-
lando & Melody Ortega for hosting the Portales Tour, & a Sympathy card was sent to them upon the death of his
Mother.

Librarian: Mark Dominguez let us know that books are ready to check out.

Program Coordinator: Marilyn Duncan asked anyone willing to give a program, to let her know. The program
for this evening was the “Rubber Chicken Award” acceptance speech, & “Rubber Chicken Jokes”.

Historian: No report

Quartermaster: Larry Azevedo said he’s updated the list of everything he has. He said he’s received all the parts
that he ordered, & they are available for Club to use & replace. He says he has one of a whole bunch of everything.

Webmaster: Mark Wing has updated work parties, T'n Vittles, & gave a DVD to the Editor of the Tour to Por-
tales. He also had a DVD of the Tour running at the meeting.

Tour Coordinator: Dean Van Doren said everyone had a great time at the Portales Tour, & the Ortega’s did an
outstanding job orchestrating the Tour. Larry said we had 17 T’s from Albuquerque & 4 T’s from Amarillo.

T’n Vittles & Refreshments: Linda Riel said the next T'nVittles will be at the Vineyard on June 1, sponsored by
Betty Housholder at 8AM. We are all set with the rest of the meeting refreshments. Bernice Young volunteered to
bring for June. Linda also said that Jahn Wright brought in an old photo album to give to the Marilyn Duncan, the
Historian. She has some goodie bags from the Portales Tour to give away. She also has some photos of a previous
July 4th party to give to those who would like them.
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State Fair: Vaughn announced the State Fair is still in Sept. Dean asked if we will be having the Take Apart Car
this year. Larry said yes, & he’s making a tripod to help lift the engine. We will have some practice runs before
the Fair.

Follow-up on Previous Events:

May Breakfast: It was held on 5-11 at the O’Brien residence, & hosted by Mary Ann & Neil O’Brien. There were
about 7 or 8 T’s, approximately 25 members, & scrumptious food!

Unfinished Business:

4th of July Parade & Picnic: Larry gave an update, & advised he was assured by the Police there would be no
water squirted this year! He'll let us know when he has a time for the start of the parade. Bring side dishes &
desserts. The dogs, burgers, & lemonade will be provided. He also said Sat, May 25, is the next Work Day.

Los Alamos Tour, Aug 8-11: Skip Dunn wasn’t present to give more details, but Tour is a “go”. We will have
more updates soon.

Mountainair Tour: John Hayne gave us some information on the proposed Tour, & will have more next month.

New Business:

Paul Duncan made a motion to send $150 to the Norman Petty Museum & the Black Water Draw Museum in
Portales. Larry seconded it. Dean said he would like the donation to be less. Julie Dilts amended the motion to be
$100 to each Museum. Vern Willan seconded the motion. Members voted & passed the amended motion.

Member Appreciation Evening: Linda Riel proposed to have the party at American Legion Post 49 like last
year. She explained why the food was late last year. She said we could do it possibly Sept 28. Bernice Young
made a motion to have it there, Vaughn Rockafellow seconded the motion, & was passed by the members.

Roadrunner Food Bank: Linda suggested we donate to the Food Bank again this summer, & asked members to
donate at the July meeting. She will deliver to the Food Bank. The Editor is to put a blurb in the Newsletter.

May Birthdays: Per Dean, Barbara Souther had a birthday in May, & the Dilts’s had an anniversary.

Cruise in Feb 2014: Bernice Young said she has brochures about the cruise, & we will get a Senior Discount.
Make reservations by the end of June.

Larry Azevedo brought up that Orlando Ortega may have out-of-pocket expenses for the Tour. He will try to find
out how much, & we can all chip in to pay him back.

We took our break & enjoyed the delicious food brought by the Willan’s.

Bob Ross thanked everyone who helped get his Roadster on the road. Everything got rebuilt & he is grateful to
everyone who worked on it.

Vern Harvey made a suggestion to put route numbers on itineraries. Dean said we will work on that. John
Hayne suggested using AAA Flip charts to show the routes.

BREAKTIME!
For Sale/Wanted: No one had anything.

Dean advised we received a gift for the folks at Skunkworks in Portales while on Tour. Larry will take to his
house for the work parties. There’s a floor jack, 2 jack stands, a creeper, chalks, lug wrench & more.

Raffle: Winners were Bruce Daniel, Larry Azevedo, & Dave Ferro..
We adjourned at 8:31 PM.

.Respectfully submitted, Lorna Azevedo for Robbi Ross, Secretary
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Llano Estacado Tour Rehash!! By Fran Gurule

May 16 thru the 19th saw 17 Model T’s from Albuquerque, & 4 from Amarillo, Tx, head for Portales, NM
for 4 days of pure T'n! About 42 people enjoyed the fun, food, & flivers on the open Plains of the area.
We learned history of the area on Thurs eve as we imbibed on drinks & unlimited food. On Fri we
stopped at an auto shop called Skunk Works, met lots of nice folks, & were served coffee & donuts. We
enjoyed a lunch in Grady, NM at the Senior Center there, & headed for the Wind Farm, where we got up
close & personal with the giant wind turbines. On Sat, we had a wonderful tour of the Eastern NM Uni-
versity Admin Bldg. We enjoyed hearing about it’s history, seeing the amazing murals, & listening to sto-
ries told by Patrice, our docent. After the tour, we headed for Blackwater Draw, where we got a Univ
course in about an hour from an very knowledgeable professor. We walked around the site & saw an
archeological dig. A real highlight of the day was our visit to the Norman Petty recording studio. Sure
brought back a lot of memories of music artists we grew up with! We ate lunch at Shogun Restaurant in
Clovis, & hit a few antique stores before heading back to Portales. Our banquet was held at the Vines
[talian Restaurant Sat Evening. We had a wonderful meal & lots of rowdy camaraderie. We really en-
joyed getting to know our Texas contingent, & we are ready to make them members of our Club! The
way | hear it, there were several who burned the midnight oil that night! Melody, Orlando, & Ethan Or-
tega are to be commended on putting together this fantastic tour. I'm ready to go back there anytime!!
A video crew filmed the entire tour, & we all look forward to viewing the finished product!

Captive
audience
atan
overture

Tour on
Thurs eve. i
% After that,
& | we went
on aSun-

! setdrive

BN to a

park>>>
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Meanwhile , back in Alb, Tom & Kathy Vern Armstrong & Don Souther waiting to go...Wait a gosh
Miles are heading out on their own darn minute...isn't that Mark & Sharon’s T? Gotta watch
tour of the hospital hallway. out for these two!

Mark & Sharon Dominguez are ready to head out in
their 1927 Touring!
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Microphone at the Norman Petty Recording Studio.®

V Melody & Ethan Ortega enjoy dinner with Mary Ann & Neil O’Brien

<< Mark
Wing, Bernice
Young, &
Vern Harvey
at Blackwater
Draw .

s Wow! Is that
| really Russell
Dilts? V

<<John Thomas
& Larry Azevedo
arriving at the
Vines Italian

Restaurant for
our closing Ban- ~Paul & Marilyn Duncan raise a glass to our new friends

quet. from Texas! So glad they could join us!!
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NOSEY NOTES FROM NELLIE

Who ran a red light in his “T” going to the O’Brien’s home for T’n Vittles on May 11?7 It
seems he can’t tell the difference between red & green these days! Where is Barney Fife
when you need him?

Irene Navarre is heading for Boston in June to attend the 100th anniversary celebration of
The American Dental Hygienists Association. She served as President & Speaker of the
House in 1964, 1965. Two local hygienists are accompanying her to make sure she does-
n’t get into trouble while she’s there! Have fun, Irene!!

Oh, yes, we have a new college graduate in our Club!! Ethan Ortega graduated from East-
ern New Mexico University this May! Way to go, Ethan. He was a big help during our
Tour! Congratulations!

Who was seen “winging” his way to Portales pulling a brand new trailer? A hint....that
trailer is so clean you could eat off the floor!! The headwind coming home made the re-
turn trip a little scary. He almost ran out of gas!!

Clarence Schritter is now recuperating at home. He thanks everyone for their calls, cards
& good wishes. He'll be out of commission for awhile, so let’s keep him in our prayers!

GARAGE GOSSIP 5-25-13 By Larry Azevedo
Lots of work went on at last week’s workday! Here’s a sample of what members are working on.

Dan Van Doren & Bruce Daniel tuned up Bruce’s coils, Russell Dilts , with Vaughn Rockafellow,
helped re-spoke a wheel.

Larry & Tom Miles babbited Tom’s main bearings. Roger Burton & Gerald Hash reamed out
valve stems, & resurfaced valve seats for Tom’s engine. Kirk Peterson & Vern Armstrong in-
stalled a new windshield in Kirk’s new coupe. Mark Wing & Bob Ross disassembled Mark'’s
transmission. Bob put new lining on some bands.

Michael & Betty Housholder repaired her bendix & cleaned her carb. John Hayne & Don Mitchell
helped out where ever they were needed. Paul & Marilyn Duncan arrived later to check out their
radiator repair job. As usual there’s always something that needs fixing on the Workdays! Join
us when you can!




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
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ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW

7:00 PM on the

4th Thursday

of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is June 27

COME JOIN

THE FUN!



